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COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
September 12, 2016
Cont.
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					DRAFT


OFFICIAL MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2016 REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
NO. 16-13

The Council meeting of the Town of Sykesville was held on Monday, September 12, 2016. Council President Keenan called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. in the Council Meeting Room at the Town House. Council President Keenan led the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence.  	

PRESENT:	Council President Leo Keenan, and Council Members Julia Betz, Anna Carter, William “Chip” Bleam, Christopher True, and Stacy Link.

ABSENT:	Mayor Ian Shaw

STAFF:	Dawn Ashbacher, Town Manager
Evelyn Sweet, Town Treasurer
Kerry Chaney, Town Clerk
Dennis Hoover, Town Attorney
PUBLIC	 	 
CONCERNS:	Members of the public were present to voice their concern about speeding drivers on Norris Avenue.  See item #7. 
	An update on the Shrimptown skate lessons was requested.  Dawn Ashbacher announced that we are waiting to hear back from Howard County.
There was a request to add a discussion about Downtown Parking to the agenda.  See item #8. 

MINUTES:	August 8, 2016 and a revision to the July 11, 2016

MOTION:	Council Member Betz motioned and Council Member Carter seconded to approve the August 8, 2016 minutes with the revisions provided.

	The motion carried unanimously.

MOTION:	Council Member Betz motioned and Council Member Link seconded to approve the July 11, 2016 minutes with the revisions provided.

	The motion carried unanimously.

TREASURER’S
REPORT:	July 2016

MOTION:	Council Member True motioned and Council Member Link seconded to approve the July 2016 Treasurer’s Report as written.

	The motion carried unanimously.

COUNCIL COMMITTEE 
REPORTS:	
· Streetscape – Council Member True announced that the Mayor has sent a Letter of Participation to the State Highway Administration regarding cost sharing.  If anyone would like to see the letter, please contact the Town.
· Planning Commission – Council Member Betz announced that there are some important meeting dates coming up involving the Warfield Development Project.  These include: 
· September 19 – Planning Commission Work Session
· September 22 – Technical Review Committee – Carroll County and Town Staff
· October 3 – Public Hearing for Preliminary Plan (regular Planning Commission meeting)
· October 27 – Special Planning Commission meeting for possible pattern book and preliminary plan approval
· November 7 – Regular Planning Commission meeting
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Parks and Recreation – Council Member Carter announced that the movies and concerts are finished for the season.  There was a decline in attendance at this year’s movies and concerts.  The next movie will be in December when Santa arrives.  The next meeting is on September 22, at 7 P.M.
· Historic District Commission – Council Member Link announced that the one of the curators of the Gatehouse Museum has resigned.  The other curator will be moving forward with the current plan to link the museum to a Smithsonian Exhibit.  The next Historic District Commission meeting will be on October 6, at 6 P.M.  This is a different date than their usual meetings.
· Main Street Association (MSA) – Council President Keenan announced that Steven Colella has resigned his position and the MSA has been discussing the transition.  Julie Della-Maria has agreed to fill in during the transitionary period.  The Harvest Festival was on September 10, and it was a very hot day.  There is discussion to move the Harvest Festival to later in the month.  Halloween on Main Street is on October 27, from 5 P.M. – 7 P.M.  The Chili and Beer Festival is on November 5.  In October, the MSA will discuss the future of the Ice Festival.  A big shout out was given to Julie Della-Maria, Rachel Beck, and all of the merchants who stepped up and helped out with the Harvest Festival.  Commendation was also given to Steven Colella for all of his hard work with the Town events during his employment.
	
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
· At the July 11 Mayor and Town Council meeting, Charles Kent was appointed as a full-time Public Works Maintenance Worker.  At the August 8 Mayor and Town Council meeting, Enrico Liberto was appointed as a part-time Public Works Maintenance Worker, and Kerry Chaney was appointed as Town Clerk.
· Halloween on Main Street is on October 27.
· The Chili and Beer Festival is on November 5.
· The Farmers’ Market and the Little Sykes Railway are open on Sunday from 9 A.M. – 1 P.M.


OPEN SESSION:

		CONSENT AGENDA:
1. Approval of Resolution NO. 2016-09 authorizing the Mayor to sign closing documents for 7610 Main Street.
2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the Landscape Maintenance Agreement for the Historic Carriage House II, LLC.
3. Approval of a beer garden for the Syklocross Event on September 25.
4. Approval of Resolution NO. 2016-10 setting the sidewalk clearance width to three feet.
5. Appointment of Al McEvoy to the Board of Zoning Appeals for a three-year term that expires on August 31, 2019.

	MOTION:	Council Member Link motioned and Council Member Betz seconded to approve the items on the consent agenda with the exception of number four.

	The motion carried unanimously.
	
	4.  Approval of Resolution NO. 2016-10 setting the sidewalk clearance width to three feet. – This item was removed from the Consent Agenda at the request of Council Member True, who wanted to discuss the distance required. The current wording has the distance set at three (3) feet including the curb.  Council Member True did not believe that distance would leave enough room if a large truck or other vehicle was parked at the curb.

MOTION:	Council Member True motioned to amend Resolution NO. 2016-10 to say “Three (3) feet not including the curb.”  No one seconded.  The motion died.

MOTION:	Council Member True motioned to amend Resolution NO. 2016-10 to say “four (4) feet including the curb.”  No one seconded.  The motion died.

MOTION:	Council Member Link motioned and Council Member Carter seconded to approve Resolution NO. 2016-10 as it was written.
	
	The motion failed in a 3-3 tied vote with Council Members Link, Carter, and Council President Keenan supporting and Council Members True, Bleam, and Betz opposing.  
	Resolution NO. 2016-10 will have to come before the Mayor and Town Council again. 

BUSINESS:
6. Referral of Medical Cannabis Zoning Amendment to Planning Commission
State laws allow the growing, processing, and distribution of medical cannabis, but the Town can decide, through the Planning and Zoning Commission, where these businesses can operate.  It was suggested that the Town also reach out to the Maryland Municipal League. 

MOTION: 	Council Member Bleam motioned and Council Member True seconded to refer a proposed zoning amendment addressing medical cannabis to the Planning and Zoning Commission for a report and recommendation. 

The motion carried unanimously.

7. Public Concern: The Speed Issue on Norris Avenue
Frank Moynihan, and several others, of the 7500 block of Norris Avenue were in attendance to speak about this issue.  Mr. Moynihan has been emailing with Mayor Shaw, Chief Spaulding, and the Town Manager, Dawn Ashbacher, about installing a speed bump on the road in front of his house.  He believes this to be a major safety issue.  Council President Keenan asked Mr. Moynihan, and any others in the audience for this issue, to come to the next Mayor and Town Council meeting when Mayor Shaw and Police Chief Spaulding would be in attendance.  Council President Keenan also requested that the Director of Public Works, Ron Esworthy, attend the next meeting.

8. Discussion of Downtown Parking
Council Member Betz requested that this issue be discussed again at this meeting.  There are still questions that the Council Members have pertaining to this topic.  Dawn Ashbacher was able to answer some of the questions at the meeting, while others will have to be researched by the Town Staff before this topic is brought before the Mayor and Town Council again.  The questions included: how does the fee work, how was the fee amount derived, what are the costs of building and maintaining a parking space, what do other jurisdictions do for a fee such as this, what businesses are/aren’t affected by this fee, how many times has this fee been waived, and what is the credit that has been applied to certain businesses or property owners.  This topic will come back before the Mayor and Town Council after the research has been concluded.

MOTION: 	Council Member Betz motioned and Council Member Link seconded to take a recess at 7:55 P.M.

The motion carried unanimously.

MOTION: 	Council Member Link motioned and Council Member Carter seconded to go back into open session at 8:09 P.M.

The motion carried unanimously.
				
CLOSED SESSION:
The meeting is proposed to be closed pursuant to the General Provisions of the Annotated Code of Maryland, Section 3-305(b): (1) To discuss the appointment, employment, assignment, promotion, discipline, demotion, compensation, removal, resignation, or performance evaluation of appointees, employees, or officials over whom it has jurisdiction; or any other personnel matter that affects one or more specific individuals.

MOTION:	Council Member Betz motioned and Council Member Carter seconded to go into closed session at 8:10 P.M.   

The motion carried unanimously.

Those in attendance were: Council President Keenan, Council Members Betz, Bleam, Carter, Link, True, and Town Manager Dawn Ashbacher.

Mayor Shaw was absent.

Items discussed were:
· Personnel –Main Street Appointment —confidential personal information – action 

MOTION:  	Council President Keenan motioned and Council Member True seconded to go back into open session at 8:30 P.M.

The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURN:	There being no further business to come before the Council, Council Member True motioned and Council Member Link seconded to adjourn meeting at 8:31 P.M. 

	The motion carried unanimously.   



Respectfully submitted
Town Clerk Kerry Chaney
Town Manager Dawn Ashbacher
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